Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a one year **Waiver of Residency** for Carl Bizarro, Local Building Inspector for the Department of Inspectional Services, who currently lives in Acushnet, Massachusetts.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request.

Commissioner Danny Romanowicz and Carl Bizarro will be available at the meeting to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Jonathán fr. Mitchell Mayor

JFM/sds Attachment

Cc: Carl Bizarro

Dep. of Inspectional Services

Personnel

Jonathan F. Mitchell, Mayor 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Mayor Mitchell,

Inspectional Services Department is requesting the granting of a Residency Waiver for Carl Bizarro. I am recommending that Carl remains employed as a Local Building Inspector. Mr. Bizarro is currently living in the Town of Acushnet with his family. He has been employed by the City of New Bedford for 3+ years.

Mr. Bizarro has been a great asset to the Inspectional Services Department. He has demonstrated the ability of handling tough work assignments which resulted to the work flow of permits and inspections being processed more efficiently and effectively for the City of New Bedford. He has continually been instrumental with assisting the Mayor's Task Force with the increase of Certificate of Inspections which has many homeowners of multifamily properties and business owners complying with zoning and building codes which in turn makes the properties and businesses safe for the tenants and/or constituents. He has been consistently learning codes and zoning to be better proficient as a Local Building Inspector and is a team player. Please consider this request as I feel he will be a continuous asset to the department.

Respectfully

Danny D Romanowicz

Commissioner